#### POINT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Point Community Council
Held on 31st July 2023 in PST Offices at 7 p.m.

#### **Present:**

Alex John Murray, Ken MacLennan, Jacqueline Jackson, Donald Macritchie, Carl Taylor and Jim Allan

# **Apologies:**

Chris Thom Mackenzie

### **Declaration of Interest:**

None

# **Minutes of Previous Meeting:**

**Approved** 

# **Matters Arising**

None

# **Treasurers Report:**

An updated report would be given at the next meeting.

It was agreed the Treasurer would contact bank, again, to get the name and address changed. All other issues have seemingly been resolved.

<u>Point Coastal Community Path:</u> Ken advised the Committee have been busy. The first member of staff was due to be appointed in roughly 4 weeks Coordinator E bike Ranger. Ken advised meeting he would keep the meeting up to date with any other developments.

### **Point Community Emergency Plan:**

Ken had approached someone re the Defibrillator at Bayble Beach and it was suggested at the meeting the Lucky2bhere could maybe help. Ken would forward correspondence.

It was agreed that Jim would send the Emergency Action Plan to Alex John for circulation to all first responders. Depending on their response, it may be necessary to call a meeting with them. Alex John will advise.

### **Point Community Access Path:**

Tony Robson is handling this application.

#### **Revised Constitution**

Derek McKay on annual leave.

#### **Gunnera:**

Still the problem of finding someone to take responsibility. Community Land Hebrides may be able to assist. Alex John to contact Findlay seeking advice.

#### **PCC Election:**

This is due to take place on 25<sup>th</sup> September 2023 and Chair advised that the Council would send out notices regarding this.

# **Coastal Protection Wall at Point at end of Braighe:**

Concern was raised re the condition of the wall adjacent to the slipway. This will be reported to the Council.

### **Grass Verges between Villages:**

This is a council matter and will be reported.

### **PCC Committee Members C0-Opted onto local Committees:**

These include PST PCP and AROS

Chair had been contacted by East Lothian Community Council with the suggestion of forming a Scottish Community Council Forum. Meeting expressed an interest in this and would await follow up.

### AOCB:

It was reported that bus shelters in Garrabost required painting and garden maintenance. Carl will contact Matt to request a quote from a local to undertake this.

### **Point Community Action Plan:**

Ken updated the meeting with the Action Plan and advised that most of the points raised were either completed or in progress.

Ken will send updated plan to members.

### **Dates of Next Meeting:**

18<sup>th</sup> September 2023 at 7p.m to be held in PST office.